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Through the National 

FastDance Association, 

our club dance 

activities are licensed 

by: 

President’s Corner by Sue Young 

Our annual election night 

will be on November 

18th along with the Shag

-a-thon.  NVSC members 

may vote by absentee 

ballot (included in this 

shag rag), or vote in 

person on Wednesday, 

Novenber 18.  Your 

membership must be 

current to be able to 

vote.  Absentee ballot 

must be signed and 

sealed in an envelope.  

Many thanks to Ed 

Hamer, chairman, and 

the nominating 

committee members for 

volunteering their time in 

contacting members and 

providing a slate for the 

2016 Board.  The 

members of the 

committee are Ken 

Morford, Jason Potter, 

Barbara Dent, Barbara 

Ebersole, Ann West and 

Tom Brett.   

Get your dancing shoes 

on for our annual Shag-a

-thon fundraiser.  This 

will be on Wednesday 

November 18th at the 

Elks.  Please help us 

make the shag-a-thon a 

success by volunteering 

to obtain donations.  

Thank you for your 

continued support in 

helping us fundraise for 

Capital Caring.   

Wow!  What a great time 

we had at the Classic/

Review Workshop and 

Dance on Sunday, 

October 18th held at 

Revolution’s: great food, 

great people and lots of 

fun. It was a pleasure 

having Joan and Kevin 

Byrnes as our guest pro 

instructors.  Our guest 

DJ Jerry Hardy had 

everyone dancing all 

night long. And we had a 

delicious buffet by 

Revolutions that was 

enjoyed by all. Thanks to 

Fran Mong for organizing 

all the food and music.  

And thanks to Pamela 

Alfano for coordinating 

with the instructors. 

Our Halloween dance 

was spooktacular.  

Thanks to everyone who 

dressed up.  There were 

some very impressive 

costumes.  Prizes were 

awarded to the following 

members: Scariest – 

Barbara Ebersole, Most 

Original – Ella Nunn and 

Funniest went to Audrey 

Anderson.  Congrats to 

everyone.  Special 

thanks to Jeanne and 

Jason Potter for all the 

table decorations and 

candy. The Fashion Show 

Luncheon was so much 

fun and those that 

attended thoroughly 

enjoyed it. A big thank 

you to Jim Scanlon for 

being our Master of 

Ceremonies and to John 

Romito for being our 

photographer.  Many 

thanks to Jeanne Potter 

for the table decorations 

and to Pat Walker for 

creating the wonderful 

wine basket.  All of the 

fashion ensembles were 

modeled by Pamela 

Alfano, Linda Barna, 

Barbara Ebersole, Fran 

Mong, Ella Nunn, Faye 

Morford, Donna Romito 

and me.  Great job 

ladies.  Thanks to Connie 

Randolph for organizing 

the fashion show and to 

the other committee 

members, Juanita 

Freeburger, Donna 

Romito, and Pamela 

Alfano for all your help.  

Proceeds from the event 

benefited Capital Caring 

and we were able to 

raise around $360 for the 

organization.  And many 

thanks to Dennis Gehley 

for being our DJ at the 

last minute, I had 

completely overlooked 

the music aspect; it 

would be a sin for a shag 

club not to have music at 

one of its events  

The Holiday Party will be Saturday, December 5th, at Kingstowne Snyder 

Community Center in Alexandria.  See the flyer in this issue for more information.   

Hope everyone has a wonderful Thanksgiving.  No dancing on November 25.  

http://nvshag.org/
http://www.fastdancers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/NorthernVirginiaShagClub/?fref=ts
http://nvshag.org/


Every Wednesday, 6:30—10:30 pm at the Elks Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd., Fairfax, VA (on 

Route 50 near Prosperity Avenue).  Cover charge: Non-members $8.00, members $7.00; free 

lessons at 7:30 pm, no partners needed.  Buffet dinner on the third Wednesday only, 6:45 - 

8:00pm, $9.00, or order from the menu.  For example, Appetizers (Buffalo Wings, Quesadilla, 

etc.), Salads (Caesar, Chef), Burgers & Sandwiches (Bacon & Blue, Pulled Pork BBQ).  

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

November 8th and 22nd at JW & Friends,  6531 Backlick Road, Springfield, VA, 5:00—8:00 

pm; no cover charge. 

November 18, NVSC Shagathon at the Elks Lodge (see page 9). 

Thursdays at Shannon’s Bar & Grille, Fredericksburg; Battlefield Boogie Club  

(battlefieldboogieclub.com). 

When 
and 

Where 
to Shag 

Dance Lessons at the Elks on Wednesdays 

Beginner lessons are FREE to non-members, 

but membership is required for the Intermediate class. Membership is $25/year. 

Lessons begin at 7:30 pm.     Social dancing from before and after lessons to 10:30 pm. 

Please remember to ask Red Dot beginner dancers to dance. 

It takes lots of practice to become a better dancer! 

Beginner Level Shag Steps Intermediate Level Shag Steps 

11/4—Basic and Female Turn 11/4—Crossover Basic (from Male & Female Turns)  

11/11—Basic and Start 11/11—Behind Sailor and Side Pass  

11/18—Basic and Male Turn 11/18—Applejack 

 

NO DANCING November 25, December 23 and 30NO DANCING November 25, December 23 and 30NO DANCING November 25, December 23 and 30 
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See more 

places to dance 

with other ACSC 

Virginia Shag 

Clubs, listed on 

page 3 

 

 

See more 

upcoming 

Shag Events 

on  

pages 9, 10, 

and 12  

DJ Schedule 

11/4: Craig Jennings 

11:11: Bill Frostick  

11/18: Dennis Gehley   

10/25: NO DANCING 
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NEW MEMBERS 

When you have 

the opportunity, 

please welcome 

our new 

members ... 

Mal Zerden and 

Linda Zerden 

… who joined 

NVSC this past 

month.  

Hello Shagger Emails  Are 

you getting the Hello Shagger 

e-mails? If not, visit our 

website at www.nvshag.org. 

On the left side, click on the 

blue box that says "Hello 

Shagger e-mail list" and give 

us your e-mail address! 

Where do I Get a Copy of 

the Shag Rag?  Go to 

www.nvshag.org, click on 

Newsletters tab, click on the 

desired month. It’s in PDF 

format. Also, copies will be 

available at the Fairfax Elks 

on Wednesdays.   

Hello Shagger Input Anyone 

with information to be 

included in the Hello Shagger 

email (including DJ schedules 

and menus), please send to 

helloshagger@nvshag.org. 

 

News and Announcements 

Keep Your Membership Information Current   Have you moved, changed phone numbers or 

email Bonnie Arms at bjrwa@verizon.net.  

Shag Rag   The deadline for Shag Rag input is the 25th of every month. Please send content 

(including opinions, humor and recipes!) to Jim Scanlon at jamesscanlon@me.com. 

When and Where to Dance in the Future 

 NVSC’s Holiday Party, December 5 at Kingstowne’s Snyder Community Center in 
Alexandria (see flier page 10). 

 Outer Banks New Year’s Eve Party, December 30 – January 1 (see flyer page 12). 

 Virginia Shaggers Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony, Fredericksburg, VA, March 25 – 
27, 2016 

Other ACSC Virginia Shag Clubs 

Visit the club websites for venues and schedules. 

Battlefield Boogie Club, www.battlefieldboogieclub.com 

Boogie On The Bay Shag Club, www.boogieonthebay.com 

Colonial Shag Club (Newport News), www.colonialshagclub.com 

Danville Shag Club, www.danvilleshagclub.com 

Franklin Shag Club, gramelia@yahoo.com 

Lynchburg Shag Club, www.lynchburgshags.com 

Richmond Shag Club, www.richmondshagclub.org 

Roanoke Valley Shag Club, www.rvsc.memberlodge.com 

Virginia Beach Shag Club, www.vbshagclub.com 

November 

Nancy Guilliams 11/01 

Carol Knott 11/02 

Lorraine Busey 11/03 

Gayle Gartley 11/03 

Estelle Jones 11/03 

Mark Hendrickson
 11/05 

Kathy Norris 11/05 

Terrie Collins 11/06 

Angie Bushey 11/07 

Valerie Swiger 11/08 

Roy Camp 11/10 

Robbi Mann 11/11 

Gary Mozingo 11/11 

Janet Egan 11/12 

Chuck Duymich 11/13 

Jerry Rodgers 11/13 

Thomas H. Brett 11/16 

Dennis Gehley 11/16 

Rhonda Dumont 11/18 

Eddy Farmer 11/21 

Ellen Testa 11/21 

Edward Hamer 11/23 

Jeri Lutter 11/24 

Susan Matthews 11/24 

Lois Taylor 11/28 

Mal Zerden 11/29 

Kevin Byrnes 11/30 

http://www.nvshag.org
http://www.battlefieldboogieclub.com/
http://www.boogieonthebay.com/
http://www.colonialshagclub.com/
http://www.danvilleshagclub.com/
http://www.lynchburgshags.com/
http://www.richmondshag.homestead.com/
http://www.rvsc.memberlodge.com/
http://www.vbshagclub.com/
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NVSC Board of Directors Election 

The following individuals are seeking election or re-election to the NVSC Board of Directors.  The 

election will be held during the November 18, 2015 Wednesday dance. 

Pamela Alfano 

Since joining the Northern Virginia Shag Club in 1996, I have served 

on the Board as President in 2002 and 2003, Vice President in 2001, 

Secretary in 1999, and Director at Large in 2000, 20007, 20008, 

20009, 2014 and 2015.  I Chaired the Search Committee, Fundraising 

Committee, Decorations Committee, Music Committee and Dance 

Committee,  I co-chaired the 2008 Capital Shag Classic, the Shag-A-

Thon in 2009 and 2011.  I have been an active member of the Dance 

Committee since 1999 and the Dance Subcommittee to assist in 

revising the dance instruction program.  In 2015 I was inducted into 

the Virginia Shaggers Hall of Fame.  NVSC is a great club and I am 

running for the board so that I can contribute to the Club’s continued 

success. 

 

Bonnie Arms 

I respectfully request your vote for the 2016 Board of Directors 

position of Vice President, Northern Virginia Shag Club (NVSC).  I have 

been dancing various dances for many decades and Shag dancing is 

my most favorite dance of all.  I enjoy the positiveness NVSC projects 

and the friendship that is evident whenever we are together for any 

type of function.  I enjoy sharing my love/knowledge of the dance and 

information about NVSC with unwitting folks. 

I have been the NVSC Membership Chair Person for three (3) years 

now.  I love this position plus I have the added benefit of welcoming 

new folks into our club.  I am currently Secretary of the 2014 Board of 

Directors.  This is the fourth year I have served on the NVSC 

Nominating Committee.  I handled the vendors at our 2013 20th 

Anniversary Capital Classic and have this responsibility again for the 2015 ACSC Workshop/

Capital Classic.  I have been a member of NVSC since 1998 with a 5½ yr. break when I lived 

overseas.  I have worked for the Federal Government for 27 yrs. plus.  While in college, I was 

Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary of my sorority. 

 

Mark Hendrickson 

I am Mark Hendrickson your nominee for re-election for the Treasurer’s 

position. 

I have been a NVSC member since 2006.  Currently I am the NVSC 

Treasurer, and was an at-large director on the board for two years 

before that, with primary responsibilities being the coordinator of the 

NVSC by-laws revision and audit committee liaison. 

Day to day, I work for a FAA contractor resolving program 

management issues related to the National Airspace System. 

The board of directors will face many challenges next year, especially 

with our club being the host of the 2015 ACSC Summer Workshop.  My 

experience as NVSC treasurer this year, especially in developing 

budgets for future events, will be a stabilizing influence for NVSC going 

forward into 2016. 

I would appreciate your vote on November 18., 

Mark 
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NVSC Board of Directors Election cont’d 

 

Loren Kropat 

Dancer, good-natured, warm-hearted, and member of our Shag club 

for three years.  I am on the current board as a Director-at-large.  I 

actively support our club as webmaster for our website: 

www.NVShag.org and as a regular guest DJ for our Wednesday night 

dances. 

 

Bill Meyer 

Hello.  My name is Bill Meyer and I am 

running as a candidate for the board of 

directors of the Northern Virginia Shag Club.  

I have been a member of the club for 

approximately 15 years during which time I 

have reaped the benefits of many others.  It is 

now time for me to step up and do my share.  I hope I can count on 

your vote. 

I was born in Brooklyn, NY in 1932 and moved to Rome, NY in 1964 

where I met my wife to be, Peggy Smith.  We married in 1965, and have two sons and three 

grandsons.  We moved to Virginia in 1970 and live in Springfield.  My career took many turns 

and I retired from Pitney Bowes in 1994.  I then worked part time until I finally retired 

permanently in 2014. 

 

Ken Morford 

My name is Ken Morford and I am running for a third term as a director

-at-large.  During my 4 years of membership, I have made many 

friends and have thoroughly enjoyed the numerous club sponsored 

activities.  The club not only provides us a place to dance, but it also 

supports local community groups and organizations.  I find this an 

admirable mission and would like to support this cause as an at-large 

board member.  Outside of dancing, I am project manager for a large 

transit organization; I also enjoy wine and food.  I hope that you will 

consider me when you cast your vote. 

I believe that the speech will be shorter. 

 

Fran Mong 

Hi, it’s me again, and once again, I’m running 

for a member-at-large position on the 2016 Board of Directors.  I’ve 

been a club member for 10 years during which time I have served on 

the NVSC’s Board of Directors 7 times and have been a member of the 

dance committee (7 years); served as the Music chairman (5 years); 

chaired the Capital Classic Free Pour Committee (5 years), served as 

Vice President for 3 years, and chaired or co-chaired any number of 

other committees and events.  Through it all I have never stopped 

dancing – anywhere and everywhere and whenever the opportunity 

presented itself.  I have made wonderful friends, had fabulous fun 

times and loved every minute of it.  I hope I can count on your vote. 

M
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NVSC Board of Directors Election cont’d 

Jason Potter 

Having served as a Vice-President for the past year, I've gain great 

insight to the internal working of the club.  My wife Jeanne and I 

joined the Club in June 2009.  We have met many wonderful people, 

and made a lot of good friends.  I thoroughly enjoyed helping out in 

many areas of the Club – from picnics, to  Christmas parties, to the 

Charlie and Jackie dances, the pig roast, the Classics, the Shag-a-

Thon, the election committee, as well as designing and producing 

various event flyers.  I retired after 22 years in the United States 

Army, and presently I am a senior data analyst for a government contractor dealing with 

homeland security issues.  I feel that I can bring a lot of energy and experience to the Board, 

and I would like to do my part in helping with the continued growth and continuity of the Club 

through friendliness, intuitive listening to its members, and providing assistance wherever it is 

needed. 

Thank You. Jason 

 

Connie Randolph 

I am Connie Randolph and I am running for one of the Director-at-

Large positions on the Board.  I have been a member of NVSC for 4 

years.  Work has kept me away from many of the Wednesday night 

dances, but now I am at that point in life where I want to work less 

and enjoy dancing more. When I joined NVSC, the big family feeling I 

got made me feel so comfortable that it was like having been a 

member for many years.  Our community spirit sets us apart from 

other dancing organizations; come to think of it, with the exception of 

the DC Hand Dance Club, there are no swing, hustle, or other 

organizations that I know of in this area.  We’re still the best, and that 

is what I want to do — keep us that way. 

I would appreciate your vote on November 18th. 

Connie 

 

Donna Romito 

Hi! 

My name is Donna Romito and I am running for Secretary of NVSC.  

My husband, John, and  I have been club members since February 

2006 and have enjoyed ourselves immensely during this time.  We 

were Pittsburgh-style hand-dancers, but have always wanted to learn 

to shag since we began visiting Myrtle Beach many years ago.   

In 2006 and 2007, I worked with Fran Mong on the Hospitality 

Committee, and for 2 years I shared birthday cake duties.  I was also a 

Director-at-Large for 2 years and was co-chair with Sue Young for the 

3-day Classic in 2009.   

I had 17 years of executive secretarial and administrative experience 

for the Federal Government and 5 years for the State Government.  I am anxious to return to 

the Board and be able to have a hand in the club’s future. 

I hope to have your support in the upcoming election. 
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NVSC Board of Directors Election cont’d 

 

Sherri Wildoner 

Hello, I’m Sherri Wildoner and as shared at the club meeting and 

nominations, I’m “tossing my dance shoes in the ring” for one of the 

Director-at-Large positions with the club’s 2016 board of directors.  In 

other chapters of my life, I’ve served as a Cub Scout leader, Troop 

Secretary, Key Wives coordinator for my late husbands’ unit in the 

USMC, actively participated in several networking groups, and have run 

my own scrapbook album making business.  Professionally, I have my 

dream job as a Contract Manager, which utilizes my negotiation and 

analytical skills. 

I’ve been an active NVSC member for just over two years.  I love the 

music, the dance, and the shag community.  I’m a late bloomer when it 

comes to dancing and in the last four years I've delved into various 

styles.  However, as many of you know, I’ve embraced the Carolina 

shag with open arms and happy feet.  I am fortunate enough to have a 

great dance partner on this adventure.  Chuck is the one that 

suggested we try shag and thank goodness he did!  With the club I've helped with registration 

and pitch in to set up/take down for various activities, have taught the club line dance, served 

as a dance host, and am a recent addition as club dance instructor.  As an active member of the 

CSA, my travels take me all over Virginia, the Carolinas, and into WV and Georgia.  A road trip 

to shag is always a good thing! 

It is my hope that I can funnel some of my enthusiasm and ideas into activities that help to 

strengthen our core membership, grow our numbers, and, to borrow something from our club bi

-laws, “to represent, protect and advance the interests of its members with respect to Carolina 

Shag dancing.” I humbly ask for your vote to serve as one of your Directors-at-Large. Thank 

you. 

 

Sue Young 

I am pleased to report that I have decided to step forward once more 

as a candidate for President.  I was reluctant to step into this position 

because I had never been a president of a club before now, but with all 

the help and encouragement I received it has been a pleasant and 

rewarding experience.  I promise to continue to serve the club in the 

best way I can. 

Sue 
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A Dance Step to Consider 

From Loren Kropat  

 

 

Shag Rag 
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Cranberry Sauce  

1 cup sugar 

1 cup water 

1 12-ounce package Ocean Spray® Fresh or Frozen Cranberries 

1 8-ounce can of mandarin oranges with juice included 

Half a bag of frozen raspberries  

  

Combine sugar and water in a medium saucepan. Bring to boil; add cranberries, return to boil. 

Reduce heat and boil gently for 10 minutes, stirring occasionally. Add mandarin oranges and 

raspberries.  Cover and cool completely at room temperature. Refrigerate until serving time. Makes 

2 1/4 cups. 

Recipes  
From Sue Young 

Apple and Dried Cherry Salad with Maple Dressing  

Yield: 4 servings 

Active time: 20 minutes 

Start to finish: 20 minutes  

For the salad: 

4 cups mixed greens 

1 tart apple, such as Granny Smith, julienned 

1/3 cup dried tart cherries 

1/2 cup pecan halves, toasted 

For the dressing: 

2 tablespoons mayonnaise 

2 tablespoons pure maple syrup 

1 to 2 tablespoons Champagne vinegar 

2 tablespoons extra virgin olive oil 

Salt and pepper to taste  

 

1. Toss together the mixed greens, apples and dried cherries in a large salad bowl.  

2. To prepare the dressing, whisk together the mayonnaise, maple syrup and Champagne 

vinegar.  Drizzle in the olive oil while whisking rapidly until combined.  Season with salt and 

pepper to taste.  

3. Toss the salad with just enough dressing to coat, and top with the toasted pecans. 

Advertise Your 

Business in the  

Shag Rag! 

CONTACT 

Sue Young at 

suey@theaeap.com 

for details. 
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Humor 

From Dennis Gehley 

A guy was in New York on a business trip and decided to head to a local bar for a drink. Standing 

outside the bar was a nun holding a tin cup. 

As the man threw a few bucks into her cup the nun launched into a long tirade about the evils of 

alcohol. She went on and on about how alcohol was tearing apart the fabric of society and how it 

was the root of all the city's problems. 

Slightly pissed off at having to listen to this the guy said, "Listen sister, I work hard for my 

money and sometimes at the end of a long day I like a drink or two. That doesn't make me a bad 

person. I have a wife I idolize and two wonderful kids at home. I provide for my family, I 

volunteer my time to several local service clubs and I contribute regularly to various charities. 

Yet you stand here and condemn me just because I drink the occasional glass of scotch!" 

The nun was slightly taken aback and replied, "I see your point my son and I apologize if I 

offended you, but the alcohol is such a powerful demon that all who consume it are doomed..." 

"Look there you go again," said the man, "How can you make such a sweeping statement. Have 

you ever even TRIED alcohol?" 

"Of course not!" gasped the nun, "The evil alcohol has never touched my lips." 

"Do you really think that one glass of booze can change you from a devout nun to some kind of 

evil degenerate?" 

"Well, I really don't know ..." 

"I'll tell you what, come into the bar with me and I'll buy you a drink. One drink. I'll prove to you 

that "evil" is not inside the glass, it's inside the person." 

"Oh I could never be seen going into such a den of inequity, it's out of the question. However, 

your comment about evil residing in the person rather than the glass is quite intriguing. I must 

admit you've aroused a curiosity in me." 

"Well let's go inside and settle this" 

"No my son, I could never enter such a place... but how about this. Take my tin cup with you and 

fill it with this "scotch" you mentioned. Bring it out to me and I'll try it. 

"You're on!" said the guy. 

The nun removed all the change and handed him the tin cup. He went into the bar and said to 

the bartender, "Two scotch on the rocks, and could you put one of them in this tin cup please" 

 The bartender sighed and said, "Don't tell me that darned nun is out there again?"  

Send your opinions, 

favorite recipes and 

humor to the Shag 

Rag editor, Jim 

Scanlon, 

jamesscanlon@me.

com 

November is When We Help Others 
Capital Caring (Shag-a-Thon) as Always and  

Also This Year the Lamb Center 
 
Lamb Center Men’s Clothing Drive 

Beginning Wednesday, October 7, I will be collecting new and/or gently used outerwear for the homeless men who are 

helped by The Lamb Center on Lee Highway in Fairfax.  The Lamb Center (“TLC”) is a daytime drop-in shelter for 

the poor and homeless in Fairfax, Virginia.  Since opening in 1992, thousands of guests have been welcomed 

and served.  Currently, over 100 guests are served each day.  Helping homeless people means feeding, caring, 

clothing and educating them so they can get employed and back on their feet.  While TLC aids women as well as 

men, my mission is to provide warm winter outerwear clothing for the men who generally get overlooked. 

So, if you have any parkas, hoodies, sweaters, vests, jackets, or coats that someone in your home has outgrown 

or is no longer using, please bring them with you to the dance at the Elks on Wednesday nights from now 

through Wednesday, December 2, I will be happy to pick them up and deliver them to TLC.  Also, gently used 

men’s hats, gloves and scarves, as well as clean socks, thermal underwear and t-shirts are always needed.    

Thank you for your support. 

Jeanne Potter 
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NVSC Halloween Party 2015 
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NVSC Halloween Party 2015 
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NVSC COMMITTEES/CHAIRS FOR 2015 

* Audit Fern Siegler 

 Capital Classic Dave Bushey, Marcia Conway 

* Shag-A-Thon TBA 

* Dance Pamela Alfano 

 Hello Shaggers Kathy Norris (helloshagger@nvshag.org) 

 Co-Historians Sherri Wildoner, Ken Morford and Dennis Gehley 

* Membership Bonnie Arms 

* Music Fran Mong 

 Newsletter Editor Jim Scanlon (jamesscanlon@me.com) 

 Newsletter Publisher Maryann Lesnick (mlesnick@mlesnick.com) 

 Photographer John Romito 

* Public Relations YŀǘƘȅ bƻǊǊƛǎΣ WŜŀƴƴŜ tƻǧŜǊΣ {ƘŀǊƻƴ DŜȅŜǊΣ WƻŜ /ƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ 
WŀŎƪ WƻƴŜǎΦ  

* Social/Hospitality Jeanne Potter 

 Sunshine Maryann Lesnick (mlesnick@mlesnick.com) 

 Web Site Loren Kropat (webmaster@nvshag.org) 

*  Denotes Standing Committee 

2015 Board 

President Sue Young 571-340-0043 president@nvshag.org 

Vice President Jason Potter 703-220-6697 vicepresident@nvshag.org 

Secretary Bonnie Arms  703-819-9654 secretary@nvshag.org 

Treasurer Mark Hendrickson 703-282-1033 treasurer@nvshag.org 

Director-at-large Pamela Alfano 202-414-9312 palfano@reedsmith.com 

Director-at-large Fran Mong 703-368-2792 franmong@aol.com 

Director-at-large Ken Morford 202-465-5970 kwm1719@yahoo.com 

Director-at-large Loren Kropat  webmaster@nvshag.org 

Director-at-large Christine Werner  Fleur15@verizon.net 

BORROWING SHAG VIDEOS..... is easy!!! 

Whether you have taken all of the shag classes offered at NVSC or are just looking for new 

steps or tips on technique... our club has a constantly growing library of shag instructional DVD 

or videos. These DVD’s contain more steps and tips than you can shake a stick at and they're 

FREE to club members! All you have to do is put down a REFUNDABLE$25 deposit.   See 

SUE YOUNG on Wednesday nights to borrow or purchase a DVD or video!!! 

Board Meetings 

are held each 

month and are 

open to any and 

all members in 

good standing 

who wish to 

attend. Unless a 

certain matter is 

placed on the 

meeting agenda, 

attendance is for 

observation, not 

participation. 

Since board 

meetings may 

not take place at 

the same time 

and place every 

month, please 

alert the 

Secretary at least 

one week in 

advance if you 

wish to attend 

(so that we may 

accommodate 

you). Copies of 

Board Meeting 

Minutes may be 

available on the 

www.nvshag.org 

website, or you 

may request  

copy(s) from the 

Club Secretary.  

"The Internal Revenue 

Service notified NVSC on 

April 19, 1999,  that we 

have been accepted as a 

non-profit social club 

exempted  from paying 

Federal income taxes.  

Anyone interested in 

reviewing NVSC's 

application and 

supporting documents 

provided to IRS, the IRS 

exemption letter, or the 

club's annual Form 990 

to the IRS, please 

contact the club 

Treasurer." 

mailto:president@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:vicepresident@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:secretary@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:treasurer@nvshag.org?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:palfano@reedsmith.com?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:franmong@aol.com?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:kwm1719@yahoo.com?subject=NVSC%20Board
mailto:Fleur15@verizon.net


Shag Rag 
NORTHERN VIRGINIA SHAG CLUB 

P.O. Box 2298 

Merrifield, VA 22116 

 

https://www.facebook.com/

NorthernVirginiaShagClub/?

fref=ts 

General Inquiries: shaglist@nvshag.org 

Membership: membership@nvshag.org 

Webmaster: webmaster@nvshag.org 

Hello Shagger: helloshagger@nvshag.org  

Do we have a logo? 

Organization 

We’re  on  th e  Web!   

www.nvshag .org  

And  on  Facebook  at   

“Northern  V irgin ia  Shag  

Club”  

Dedicated to the Preservation 

of Carolina Shag and Beach Music 

About Our Organization… 

Northern Virginia Shag Club (NVSC) was organized to preserve 

the Carolina Shag dance and its accompanying Beach music. NVSC 

dances the Carolina Shag every Wednesday night at: 

Elk’s Lodge, 8421 Arlington Blvd, Fairfax, VA 

Come join us — learn the Carolina Shag! Free beginner lessons begin at 

7:30 pm. A Buffet dinner is available for purchase. Social dancing is 

from 6:30 to 10:30 pm. 

COME JOIN US! 
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